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 Hey Iowa BPA, I am Paarin Rastogi, your state
President for this year. I am a senior at Iowa City
Liberty High School. I have been in BPA for three

years and this is now my fourth year. BPA has had
a huge impact on my life, I have met some of my

best friends and made some of my best
memories through this club. I served as state

Secretary last year, and have qualified and
competed at nationals for Global Marketing,

which also happens to be my favorite event. One
goal I have for this year is to get to know

somebody from every BPA chapter in Iowa. I look
forward to meeting all of you at FLC and SLC. See

you then!
 

Hello BPA Members. I am Payton DeVena,
your Vice President for the 2021-2022

year. I am currently a senior at Iowa City
West High School and have been involved

with BPA since my sophomore year.
Business Professionals of America has
helped me get out of my comfort zone

and helped me find my passion. Last year,
I placed first in the state and third in the

nation for the Small Business Team event.
I can't wait to watch you all grow and

blossom into great business
professionals this year :)

PRESIDENT 

VICE PRESIDENT 



Hi Iowa BPA! I’m Alex Curtu, your 2021-2022
Secretary. As a senior at Iowa City West High,

this will be my third year in BPA. BPA has
helped me create life-long friendships and

made me realize that I want to continue my
passion for Business in college and my future.
My favorite BPA events are Interview Skills and
Extemporaneous Speech. I have won State and

subsequently qualified for Nationals in three
out of my four events in the past two BPA
years. I am super excited to get to know all

members across the state of Iowa at the Fall
Leadership Conference and State! Can’t wait

for a great year!

SECRETARY

Hello Iowa BPA members. I am Abby
Renoux, your Parliamentarian for the

2021-2022 year. I am currently a junior at
Washington High School and have been

involved with BPA since my freshman year.
Business Professionals of America has

enabled me to grow my public speaking
skills and has helped me find some of my
best friends. Last year I placed third in the
state in the event,  Prepared Speech. I’m

super excited to get to know you guys and
to watch you grow this year :)     

PARLIAMENTARIAN

 Hello members of Iowa BPA! I’m Alex
Ebrecht, and I am your 2021-2022 Iowa BPA

Vice President of Marketing. I am from
Bedford High School where I am a senior.

This is my third year in BPA. The main reason
that I have stayed in BPA, aside from the
valuable skills that you learn that can be

applied in any work field, is because of all of
the fun and memories that you can make

with your friends. Last year, I qualified for the
National Leadership Conference and placed
in the top ten in one of my events. I am so

excited for the upcoming year and to get the
opportunity to help BPA grow as an

organization.

VP OF MARKETING 



Social Media 

Instagram:
@Iowabpa 

Twitter:
@Iowabpa

Follow us for all the
updates throughout

the year 
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NATIONAL
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